
Tsunami of 
innovation
This graph shows many of 
the technologies that are 
likely to change our lives, 
as well as others that will 
be developed to a greater 
or lesser extent. It re-
presents the increasing 
integration of emerging 
technologies — such as ar-
tificial intelligence, the 
Internet of Things (IoT), 
augmented reality and vir-
tual reality — which are 
already converging to gene-
rate a huge wave of inno-
vation and transformation. 
Thanks to them, we have the 
ability to improve in many 
areas. The challenge lies 
in achieving an ethical, 
sustainable, and just tran-
sition that reaches ever-
yone equally and that puts 
both people and the planet 
at the very centre.


